Penkivil Precinct Minutes

 MONDAY 6th FEBRUARY 2006 IN WAVERLEY COUNCIL CHAMBERS.

Chairperson: Vivian Falk
Secretary: Gersha Shteyman
In Attendance: Constable Fiona O’Brien, Councilor Ingrid Strewe, Councilor George Copeland, Community Liaison Coordinator Nicole Stevens.
Apologies: Kerrie Lee, Allan Kennedy, Councilor Richard Davidson
45 people attended the meeting. 
The meeting commenced at 7.30pm.


The chairperson welcomed and thanked everyone for coming.
1. Police Report
Constable O’Brien warned all residents not to leave anything valuable of the beach and lock all goods up in the beach lockers. This message needed to be spread to stop beach stealing.
Constable O’Brien also informed residents that ‘000’ number should only be used for emergencies and for anything else ring the local Bondi or Waverley police station.
Waverley Police Station – 9369 9699
Bondi Police Station – 9365 9699
Constable O’Brien left the meeting at 7.45pm.


2. Minutes of Previous Meeting 5th December 2005
Surf School.
Letter has been sent to local minister by co-coveners of Penkivil Precinct, Vivian Falk and Kerrie Lee regarding the Surf School 

(See attached). This letter is on the Penkivil Precinct file and was circulated during the meeting. The letter covered previous points raised in Penkivil Precinct meetings about unlawful usage of house premises for a business.
Peter Brennan claimed that the surf school had made representation about sign on house. They claimed that if not for their painting it would be graffittied anyway.
In regards to their illegal usage of home for business purposes. The residents claimed that they and one other employee used the residence for a home business and that this was legally allowed. The Council has received no proof that any other employees work from the home, it could be that their instructors do not work out of the house. Any evidence to the contrary of this needs to be forwarded to the Council (Paul Yachmenikov)


2-6 Bondi Road/71-77 Old South Head Road – The Gateway Development Peter Brennan, Director of Planning and Environmental Services 02 9369 8073 peterbr@waverley.nsw.gov.au
1. An application for rezoning the area has gone to the planning committee. Developers want to rezone it from 2c1 to 2c2 which will allow a construction of high rise up to 25 metres in height and a greater floor space.
Rezoning procedure usually takes 12 to 18 months.
2. A second application has gone in applying to erect a 9 storey building on this site of approximately 30-40 units with a small shop no more than 60 square metres and three professional consulting rooms.
The Planning Committee will decide on the rezoning issue approximately April/May and report to Council with a recommendation on rezoning. Council will then decide on rezoning based on the Planning Committee’s recommendation. Councils decision on this is final and there is no chance of appeal.
Councilor Ingrid Strewe asked why the planning committee recommends a course of action. She suggested that it would be better if they just submit a report with a list of pro’s and con’s for Council to decide. Peter Brennan responded that the Planning Committee is required to make a recommendation to Council.
Vivian Falk commented that many people had rung up and expressed their concern that if this rezoning will go through it will set a precedence right down Old South Head Road and Bondi Road and this area will become more congested as a result.
Peter Brennan responded that it wouldn’t be a precedence. This is a request for a spot rezoning and it doesn’t impact on other areas. Each request for rezoning is looked at individually. 
Residents at the meeting raised many concerns about this request for rezoning including:
 Waverley Council’s inconsistency in( deciding developments
 uncertainty over the criteria the rezoning( application would be judged on. The Planning Committee look at issues to do with surrounding zoning and relationship with other buildings and Bondi Junction. Residents were concerned that this does not cover the personal impact to people who live in close vicinity to this proposed development as well as impact to the area.
 no formal way for residents to get involved in this process(
 the( traffic congestion that would arise from increased development in that area considering it is already a busy intersection – from Bondi Junction, Syd Einfeld Drive, Bondi Road, Old South Head Road. A new development there would increase the amount of cars and the only compensation is the proposal of little open space
 What is the need for a development of this magnitude in this( area
 agreeing to the rezoning would mean that the actual development( proposal (2.) would probably get passed.
 Residents are not happy with the( offer of a public open space to offset the development, especially as there is already a park across the road.
Residents can email pre-submissions to rezoning to Council.
Peter Brennan left the meeting at 8.50pm


“Motion 3: Penkivil Precinct disagrees with any parking changes on Bondi Road . . .” Council voted against any changes to parking
“Motion 4: Penkivil Precinct asks Council to look at alternative routes to Bondi Beach . . .” resent to D Joannides on 03/02/06 and Councilor Strewe to look into it.
“Motion 5: Dumping in Paul Street”. Nicole Stevens suggested that residents ring Council, report where and get a log number.
Sam Spitzer reported that there had been incorrect reporting of what he said in last meeting. He said in the survey of Woodstock Street last year – residents responded that they did not want angle parking and that the only solution is angle parking on the northern end.
Minutes of meeting accepted, proposed by Joanie Lampe, seconded by Sam Spitzer (with corrections) and passed unanimously. 


3. General Business
Ocean Street/Bondi Road
It was reported that someone was knocked over today at the intersection.
Residents discussed different options including a pedestrian island or a Keep Clear in front of Ocean Street.


Motion. Penkivil Precinct request Council to increase pedestrian safety when crossing from Bondi Road at Ocean Street.
Motion proposed by Sid Young, seconded by Dr Aharon and passed unanimously.


Residents reported that there are still not “do not queue across intersection” lines painted Bon Accord Avenue to Old South Head Road even though approved. It was also reported that this had not been done for Bondi Road/Angelsea Street intersection – sign had been knocked down, approved to be put back up but that this had not happened.


Motion. Penkivil Precinct requests Council to place “do not queue across intersection” signs and paint across road on Bondi Road for all intersections (some already approved), Anglesea, park, Bon Accord, Ben Eden and Ocean.
Motion proposed by Danny Sher, seconded by Syd Young and passed unanimously


Shopping Trolleys
These are still proving a problem in the area, being left around and being junk/rubbish magnets. They can’t be thrown in garbage trucks and it is proving hard to get the Supermarkets to always pick them up. Discussions are being held now between Supermarkets and Council on how to deal with the situation.
Parking Patrols
Many residents complained that the parking patrols go past illegally parked cars and specifically hit certain areas. They seem to particularly vigilant around the Synagogue. Other residents also complained that Parking Patrols seemed to be particularly vigilant in some areas and not in others.
Penkivil Precinct requests that a representative on Council attends the next meeting to discuss specific issues associated with the parking patrol.

Meeting closed at 9.30pm

Next meeting Monday 3rd April 2006, 7.30pm. 




ATTACHMENT – SURF SCHOOL

Penkivil Precinct Committee
c/o Waverley Council 
PO Box 9
BONDI JUNCTION 2022

26 January 2006

The Hon. Kerry Hickey MP
Minister for Local Government
Level 32 
Governor Macquarie Tower 
1 Farrer Place 
SYDNEY 2000

Dear Minister

RE: Waverley Council and surf school operating illegally at 133 Old South Head Road, Bondi Junction 2022

For more than a year, Penkivil Precinct Committee, on behalf of residents, has been seeking the closure of Waves Surf School, which has been operating at the above address contrary to zoning regulations. The premises are zoned for residential use only.

In spite of the owner’s contention that he is running a home office, apparent employees are regularly seen walking along Old South Head Road to the premises, wearing tops embroidered with the Waves logo. As well, on the website www.wavessurfschool.com.au, under ‘Bookings and Payments’, it says that they can be made “in person at our office – 133 Old South Head Road Bondi Junction”. 

According to WorkCover, who recently investigated a resident’s complaint that some of the surf school’s vehicles were showing expired registration stickers, there are six vehicles registered to the owner, including a small bus and several 4WD vehicles. All were registered, but stickers had not been affixed. 

At least twice a day, there are people loading or unloading numerous surfboards at the premises and washing off the sand in the street. Surfboards are stored in the garage, so all the vehicles park on the street.

Council has served notices on the owner of the premises (see below), yet the business continues to operate. As council’s powers to act appear to be limited, we are appealing to you to intervene in this matter.

All correspondence between the precinct committee and council has been by email, but is available should you wish to see it. Following is a brief chronology relating to the matter, cut and pasted from emails. 

Message dated 25/01/05
“A total of 3 Notices of Intention to serve Orders were served on the owners/occupiers of these premises in Dec. 2004. The Notice relating to the 'illegal' use of the premises was served on the 20/01/04 and allowed 28 days for representations to be made to Council as to why an Order should not be served. The operator of the surf school interviewed a council officer on the 29/12/04 and then wrote on the same date that they would provide a written response to Council by the 8/2/05 (the day the Council officer returns from annual leave). 

As the 28 days has now expired we could proceed to issue the Order, however having regard to the Xmax/New year holiday period and the arrangements made with our officer, we will not issue the Order until we have considered the submissions due on the 8/2/05. We are required to follow this procedure which can drag on.” 

Peter Brennan (Director, Planning and Environmental Services)


Message to Councillor George Copeland, 22/04/05
“Our officers are satisfied that 133 Old South Head Rd. is not being used as an illegal backpackers. We are following up the other matters including the illegal use. I will update you next week when Paul Yach. returns from leave. I will be instructing our solicitors to commence legal proceedings.”

Peter Brennan (Director, Planning and Environmental Services)


Message dated 02/06/05 
“Council Officers have been denied access to the premises and this has required application for a search warrant. Hope for an update next week.”

Councillor George Copeland


Message dated 25/07/05
“I inspected the premises with Mark Featherstone and the premises are being operated as a business and has undertaken internal building work without the consent of Council. Also the mural has been painted on the side of the building without consent.

I will be preparing a report and notices, under the guidance of Council's Legal Officer. I anticipate the report will be done in the next couple of weeks.”

Paul Yachmennikov (Senior Health & Building Surveyor)


Minutes of Penkivil Precinct Meeting, 10/10/05
Report from Councillor Ingrid Strewe: Report 133 Old South Head Road
“Notices (2) of Intention to serve Orders were served on the owner of these premises on the 16/9/05. One notice required the owner to cease the use of the premises as a surf school and associated office, whilst the other required the removal of the artistic illustration on the Bon Accord Ave. elevation of the building. The notices allowed the owner 28 days in which to make representations as to why the Orders should not be served. This is the process we are required to follow under the provisions of the EP&A Act. 
A letter dated 28/9/05 has been received from a firm of Solicitors on behalf of the owner and they have advised that they are presently obtaining detailed particulars and will respond on behalf of their client shortly (they have until the 17/10/05). 
The notices of intention were originally served on the owner in Dec. 2004. The owner responded that the premises were being used as a Home Occupation and satisfied the criteria in the DCP. Following further complaints we served a notice of intention to enter the premises (we had previously been refused access). Following inspection of the premises we were satisfied that they were conducting an office as distinct from a home occupation and as a result reissued the notices referred to in para 1. 
I have asked our staff to issue the Orders immediately after the 17/10/05 if they are still satisfied that the premises are being occupied illegally and if the illustration has not been removed. I have also asked that I be briefed regularly on progress.”

Message to Community Liaison Coordinator Nicole Stevens, 04/11/05
"It looks like they may be obtaining evidence, through their solicitor, to maintain the "home occupation" as a surf school office only. This means only the residents of 133 OSH Rd can be employed in the business. No clients/students are permitted to go or assemble at the premises.

In regard to the sign on the side of the building, this must be removed and I will be seeking advice from Council as to whether they paint over the sign in the same colour as the building or removing all painted surfaces so the external walls are returned back to the original face brickwork."

Paul Yachmennikov (Senior Health & Building Surveyor)


Message dated 04/11/05
“If the solicitor provides evidence that complies with Councils policy with respect to home occupations (DCP 27), then in my opinion, Council has no option but to accept it. Should this be the case, and the premises operate outside the home occupation guidelines, then it is most probable that surveillance and evidence gathering will occurr, to cease the unlawful activity.”

Paul Yachmennikov (Senior Health & Building Surveyor)
Minutes of Penkivil Precinct Meeting, 05/12/05
Report from council
“Surf school: 133 Old South Head Road. The surf school is still trading illegally as far as the Waverley Council is concerned. There has been no response from the solicitor acting for the owner except that further time has been requested. The Council will be issuing an order to cease use of the premises as a surf school.

They will have 21 days to comply with the order & 28 days to appeal to the Land & Environment Court.” 


Conclusion
In recent weeks, following the expiry of the appeal period, we have twice requested an update from council, firstly from Paul Yachmennikov on 8 January. Receiving no response, we assumed Mr Yachmennikov may have been away, so contacted the Community Liaison Coordinator, Nicole Stevens, on 23 January but to date she has not provided us with any new information.

Penkivil Precinct feels strongly that if the surf school is allowed to continue its illegal operation, it will set a dangerous precedent for this residential area. Waverley Municipality is well served by commercial areas, without businesses eroding the residential enclaves.

Thank you for your attention. We look forward to your response.

Yours sincerely

Vivian Falk & Kerrie Lee
Co-Convenors
PENKIVIL PRECINCT

Cc Ms Kim Anson, General Manager, Waverley Council
Ms Nicole Stevens, Community Liaison Coordinator, Waverley Council
Councillor Ingrid Strewe
Councillor George Copeland
Councillor Richard Davidson
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